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AUSTRALIAN SENATE
ECONOMICS COMMITTEE

Economics References Committee





Economics Legislation Committee

Economics Legislation Committee

Taxation Laws Amendment Bill (No.4) 2003
The Senate has referred the above bills to the Economics Legislation Committee for inquiry and report by 16 June 2003. The purpose of the bill is to amend various taxation laws. The provisions of the bill are intended to:
· address a problem in the current income tax law which leads to the double counting of superannuation benefits where pensions or annuities are commuted and rolled over within the same fund or annuity provider;

· correct and amend the uniform capital allowances system to ensure it operates as intended and interacts appropriately with related provisions;

· formalise the treatment of income that is neither assessable income nor exempt income;

· make minor corrections to the rules concerning the carry forward and refund of tax offsets in the income tax law so that the rules operate as intended;

· introduce new withholding obligations to apply to certain payments to foreign residents;

· ensure that the “no Australian Business Number” withholding event will apply to enterprise-to-enterprise transactions in Australia and that those rules have the same geographical applications as the A New Tax System (Australian Business Number) Act 1999;

· provide a fringe benefit tax exemption to payments to approved worker entitlement funds that are required under an industrial instrument and are for the purposes of ensuring that an obligation to make leave payments or payments when an employee ceases employment, are met.

The Committee is particularly interested in Schedule 7 to the Bill which proposes a fringe benefits tax exemption for certain payments to approved worker entitlement funds.

The Committee draws your attention to the inquiry and invites you to make a written submission on the above Bill. Submissions should be lodged with the Secretariat by Friday, 16 May 2003. Late submissions will be received but you should keep in mind that a hearing will probably be held in late-May to early-June.
Submissions should be addressed to:
The Secretary

Economics Legislation Committee

Department of the Senate

Suite SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600
Information to assist in the preparation of submissions is available on the internet at http://www.aph.gov.au/senate/committee/wit_sub/index.htm or from the Secretariat (ph: 02 6277 3540, fax: 02 6277 5719).

Submissions become Committee documents and are only made public after a decision by the Committee. Persons making submissions should not release them without the approval of the Committee. Submissions are covered by parliamentary privilege but their unauthorised release is not. 

Should you require any further information in regard to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact the Secretariat on 02 6277 3540.
Parliament House  Canberra  ACT  2600   Telephone: 02 6277 3540   Facsimile: 02 6277 5719
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